Minutes from ARMM Regional Committee

Tuesday June 21, 2011
Richmond County Chamber of Commerce, Richmond County
In Attendance:
Chair: Tim Emmert, Moore County Planning Department
Secretary: Michelle Bauer, The Arc of Moore County
Members: Anne Friesen, Friend to Friend; Barbara Nelson, SCAP; Carol Albright, Crisis Council Inc.; Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center LME; Jennifer King, Moore County DSS; Kelly Cunningham, New Horizons; Keisha Dunlap, Anson County DSS; Kelly Hutchinson, R.E.F.O.R.M.; Lynn Armstrong, Daymark Recovery; Martha Dawkins, SCAP; Nina Walker, SCAP; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools; Subrina Hough, SCAP; Wanda Feldt, Citizen Representative
Call to Meeting:
Tim Emmert called meeting to order and welcomed members. 

Introduction of members and agencies present.
The May minutes were recommended for approval.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Old Business:

a. BoS/CoC steering committee update

Wanda Feldt presented an update from the BoS/CoC Steering Committee. She stated the $40million increase in McKinney-Vento funding is not enough to fully fund HEARTH and HEARTH will not be implemented in the CoC application for FY2011, meaning the application will not change this year. The pre-application will be released after HUD publishes the pro rata amounts.
Wanda also reported that NCCEH is now requiring all grantees to do an in-depth presentation to their Regional Committee by the end of August. Grantees could present on performance, openings, eligibility, etc. Grantees should continue to report more in depth to their Regional Committee quarterly. Tim requested that Wanda follow up with NCCEH staff to ask if the quarterly reports need to done specific months.  Wanda also mentioned that the score card committee will meet in July and she is on that committee.
SCAP will do an in-depth presentation at the August meeting.
b. PIT Count update
This will roll over to July meeting, Susan Bellew was not present to give report.
c. Presentation (Juliet McMillan---Governor’s Crime Commission)
This will roll over to July meeting, Juliet McMillan was not present to give report.
d. Informal Counts of the Homeless
Moore County report will rollover to July meeting. Paulette Wall reported that the informal count for Richmond County school was 160 (just students).  She will continue to have a count through the summer. 

   Anne Friesen asked if our count is aligned with definition changes. Tim responded that changes to definition is usually released in the fall and we can make changes then.

New Business:
a. Voting revision to bylaws
The ARMM’s Membership policy needs to be updated.  This change will primarily affect voting rights.  Policy change discussion followed. Motion to remove Section 4.4 Duties, 2nd paragraph was made and carried.  Motion to amend policy as follows was made and carried:

Our membership will be determined by member agency attendance at over 50% of scheduled monthly meetings between July 1st-June 30th. Membership for the coming year will be announced in the July meeting.   
b. Update from SCAP on vacancies in transitional housing and S+C for May
Subrina Hough reported the following numbers for transitional housing and Shelter plus Care:



May


June

Rockingham/Richmond:  
1 vacancies

2 vacancies


Pinebluff/ Moore:            
2 vacancies

1 vacancies


Anson:

                
0 vacancies

1 vacancy


Shelter Plus Care (all months)
    
1 Occupant 

no vacancy
c. Discussion regarding questions from May 17th meeting
Tim Emmert reviewed questions asked at May 17th meeting and answers.  Tim requested that Wanda Feldt follow up with Denise regarding when the Regional Funding trainings will be.
d.      Reporting issues
Discussion was held regarding: grantee reports need to be submitted on time.  SCAP reported that quarterly reports are in and up to date at this time.  Anne Friesen asked if SCAP had adequate tools to collect information required for reports.  SCAP responded that they do have adequate tools and were prepared to submit future reports on time.  Discussion was held regarding submitting reports to BoS then to HUD.
e. Survey Questions
ARMM needs to develop and implement an annual survey of our membership.  The survey will focus on the responsiveness and accountability of organizations that receive funding through ARMM. To date a few suggested questions have been received. Please submit any other suggestions prior to the July meeting.  Suggestions for questions included providing opportunity for positive feedback and experiences and also suggestions for improvement.   

Discussion was held regarding ARMM members understanding of referral process for transitional housing.  ARMM will also develop a quiz to determine the level of member understanding of referral process and services.

Nina Walker reported that the Section 8 waiting list has been reduced. Request was made for a presentation by SCAP on Section 8 and waiting list. SCAP will present on Section 8 and waiting list at July meeting.
f. Request for future ESG presentations

ESG funding recipients are required to report to CoC regarding how and where they are using ESG funds. SCAP and Friend to Friend currently receive ESG funds.  They will give a report at the September ARMM meeting.

g.
Comments/Discussion


ARMM is a membership driven organization- the agendas, communications and requests are driven by membership and state entity requests.

Request was made for e-mail list not to be BCC. Tim will check on options for sharing email list. 


Key program has openings in Harnett County.  Wanda Feldt will follow up with Kay Johnson to see if she can present to ARMM about the Key Program.


Donna McCormick reported that she has been attending trainings for Sandhills Center and they look forward to getting their program started.


SCAP reported that they were audited by HUD and they reported no findings.


Anne Friesen reported that Friend to Friend will start building their new house soon.
Paulette Wall reported that a building has been donated in Rockingham for a Women and Children’s Shelter.  The center will have room for overnight stays.
The next meeting is July 19th in Moore County (location TBD). 
Motion to adjourn was made and carried.

Meeting Adjourned.
